The May 2006 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 5/3/06 and commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, George, and Ciulla were present. Tom Carter called and said he wouldn’t be able to make the meeting. Also in attendance were many concerned residents, Mayor Bill Warner, Atty. McCormick, and Bryon Killian and Ed Pietroski from Entech. 

George stated we would change the order of the meeting a bit and start with the sewer report.

Bryon Killian from Entech who proceeded with presenting Application #15 for payment from Linde Enterprises in the amount of $25,230.81 less 5% retainage.  This app did not include the change order request.

Motion was made by Ciulla, 2nd by Favire to approve payment of application #15 to Linde, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Bryon continued RE: new connections.  He said back in December of 2004 a tapping fee calculation was done and the figures we presented was $11,333.78.  Council at that time elected to adopt a fee of $3500.00.  They are reevaluating the fee at this point to adopt a higher fee to allow for new connections.  The new connections will require the grinder pumps, the lateral and other line connections.  Instead of getting a premium price now it will be more on an individual basis and of course will cost more.  Any properties that do not currently have a sewer line by the property the developer will need to install extensions and pay for them then turn it over to the Borough.  Bryon indicated that there is prohibited waste material that cannot go through pipes and he has a copy of it for anyone interested.  The ordinance is available to view at the Aqua office and also the Secretary has a copy.  Restoration still needs to be done by Linde and they should be starting on Thursday and will run for about 2 to 3 weeks. Anyone having restoration issued please contact Bryon directly to make sure they will be addressed and taken care of before they are out of the area.  Bryon’s cell # is 484-334-3990.

Ed Pietroski explained a little more on the issue of the new connection fee.  We got a great contract price to do 220 units.  But any new connections will have to be done piecemeal, one at a time, and you are not going to get that great volume price.  We did an estimate and we think that in order to cover that cost, and again, in this system the Borough paid for the installation of the pump, the lateral the tapping of the main.  This was all included in the project cost and Penn Vest funds were used for that.  Penn Vest funds were only for the initial project so those funds are no longer available to keep going with new connections.  What we are recommending is that the new connection fee be raised to $11,300.00, that consistent with what was in the tapping fee report.  It has to be that high because it has to cover all the costs of all the facilities that have to be installed by the Borough.  The Borough will continue to retain ownership of the facilities and be responsible for maintenance of the facilities.  It is a dramatic increase but it has to be that way because the new connections are not going to be available for Penn Vest funding it has to be funded from the Borough receipts.  


George opened the floor for questions before council made a motion to approve the increase.  

A resident asked for clarification on the $11,300 fee asking if where we paid the $3500 tapping fee, now all new sewer connections will cost $11300, the reply was yes. 

Mrs. McGarrigan asked since the Borough owns the system, who will the contractor be.  Ed answered that it would be another contractor that will come in and install the system.  Hopefully the connections won’t be done one at a time.  The ideal thing would be to have 3 or 4 people looking to connect to the system and the 1 contractor can do them all.  Discussion ensued. The system under contract will be operated by Aqua so the real coordination link would start with Aqua.  You would be going down there to get a connection permit and that would initiate where Aqua would have to coordinate what we need to get and do to get the installation of the grinder pump on the new property. Go right to Aqua if you have any problems or concerns with the system. The fee includes the installation of the grinder pump and you must go through Aqua to initiate the process.  Discussion followed.  Ed Pietroski explained the tapping fee calculation as allowed by PA law and stressed that you cannot go beyond what PA law allows. The method to calculate the tapping fees is regulated by PA Act 57. 

A resident asked when does the new tapping fee come into effect.  Ed replied that in essence immediately except Atty. McCormick has to go through the proper procedure.  Atty. McCormick stated that we will be telling anyone that will be filing for construction on a new property that this is the new tapping fee.  We have to pass it at the next meeting.  A resident asked if there are permits out there are we going to go back to them and ask them for the new amount now, and Atty. McCormick replied that he understands that presently there is only one out there that is ready for hook up, all the rest are just in the initial stages and with the change there won’t be any permit issued without them being informed of the new fee.


Motion to raise the new sewer connection fee to $11,300 was made by Favire, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call all in favor, none opposed motion carried.  

Atty. McCormick stated we need to advertise that anybody that files for a sewer application that doesn’t have a building permit will be subject to the new sewer hook up fee.  They will not get a building permit without having that fee paid up front.  


The April 2006 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display.

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Favire, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Ciulla 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.4/05/06

$ 2587.49

$83228.43

$20619.62

Deposits


$ 7412.75

$ 2218.89

$ 5295.00

Withdrawals

$ 9207.03

$ 1165.84

$ 3189.00

Interest

     $
    

$  303.01

$__ 79.57    

Bal.05/03/06

$  793.21

$84584.49  
$22805.19





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 4/05/06

$ 3301.31

$920.94

$25.08

Deposits


$12701.89

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$ 1705.64

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   50.65 
$  3.33

$  .00
Bal.05/03/06

$14348.21

$924.27

$25.08

SEWER FUND

Bal. 4/5/06


$124841.40

Penn Vest interest

$  1754.54 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$      .00

Interest



$   105.55
Bal 05/3/06


$123192.41


CORRESPONDENCE:

QUESTIONS:


Ciulla wanted to inform everyone that tapes were reviewed by Augie, Bryon and a rep from Linde and Terrace Drive and Hollenback Road will be fixed by Linde.  

Sally Horny asked if the culverts for drainage can be looked at because they are getting covered up and when it rains the water goes over the road.  Discussion ensued.

Vince Kimsal asked if there are any grants available to fix our roads permanently.  Atty. McCormick replied that there aren’t and unfortunately the Community Development funds are going to repair the Dam.  We are kind of stuck for a little while.  

Augie said he contacted Borton Lawson and asked to postpone the dam valve repair project until September 5th and they are drawing up the agreement with the contractor.  

Jill Rosenstock asked if council knows who owns the abandoned railroad bed.  George will check and find out.

Andy asked if everyone is aware that the lake is being drained completely but it doesn’t have to be.  Sue stated that we discussed it at our last months meeting and we have some people that are working on that and if they are here we would like to hear from them, if not can we postpone the discussion to our June meeting? Discussion postponed.

RECEIPTS: READ
  





$ 2218.89

H.A Berkheimer, EIT



$  171.61

Luzerne County, Delinquent Taxes Coll.



$ 1846.81

Realty transfer taxes



$   50.00

Building Permits



$  300.00

Contractors Permits



$   25.00

Zoning Permits



$ 1040.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$ 3159.57

Taxes Collected



$ 7000.00

Sewer connection Fees Collected



$  250.00

Zoning Variance Hearing – Krysicki

BILLS:
READ 




$   41.75

HA Berkheimer, admin & comm.



$   14.65

PP & L March Streetlight



$ 3189.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, May Garbage Coll.



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, May Salary



$   46.00

DGK Ins. Bond Increase for Treasurer

$  146.25
James Jarick, Snow Removal-4/5

$  809.89
FNCB – Interest on Loan

$  733.84
Borton-Lawson Eng.-Dam Const. Services

$  102.77
Verizon Telephone – 3/9 to 5/6

$   21.00
Chris George, ZO - Postage/Binder

$   40.00
Karen Green, 4 mo council salary


Motion to pay the bills was made by Ciulla, 2nd by George, roll call –Favire, and Ciulla in favor, George abstained, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner reported that he received a letter from Luzerne County this week and there is a mandatory countywide burn ban in effect.  Notices are on both bulletin boards. The ban is for 30 days as of April 23rd and it can be extended if need be.  No burning whatsoever.  It’s a $100 fine for 1st offense, $200 for 2nd offense and $300 for 3rd offense.  

All trash has to be put in a garbage bags.  No bulk items, they won’t take it.  Cut it up and put it in a garbage bag.  

Bill called the District Conservation office about the hole on Hollenback and Horseshoe Dr. and is waiting for a return call.


Zoning Officer Chris George stated he issued 2 zoning permits, Yencha, 96 Woodland Dr. for an addition at the rear of the house & Sechleer 39 Acorn, for a swimming pool.  Five Contractor permits where issued. With regard to the hole Atty. McCormick advised me to get an estimate from several contractors to get it fixed and a temporary fence installed.  The owner was served with a violation notice.  A building permit was granted by Dave Longmore, the previous zoning officer and then rescinded not long thereafter because a substantial amount of the property was on wetlands so its in a holding pattern but nothing has happened with it since.  

Atty. McCormick advised for a short-term resolution we should put a temporary fence around the hole so as to warn anyone of a dangerous area.


Ciulla wanted to remind everyone to walk their dog on a leash and to clean up after their pets.  


George reminded everyone to slow down around the lake.  


Favire stated that Bill has checked into having a security light at the beach.  They would install the light free of charge however the monthly fee would be approximately $14.00 for the light.  We need the light for security and safety reasons.  There has been too much vandalism at the beach.

Augie motioned to have a security light installed at the beach, 2nd by George, roll call Favire, George and Ciulla all in favor, none opposed motion carried.

QUESTIONS:


Sally Horny asked if there is a cost to have a zoning meeting at the Community House.  I replied that we pay a flat fee of $300 to us the Community Building for different meetings and don’t think there are any additional fees for extra meetings.  You would have to make sure that the Community Building is free for the day you want the meeting though. 


Ciulla is looking into the correct placement of traffic signs within the Borough.  The Stop signs and speed limit signs need to be placed within certain distances of each other.  He will call and see what it would cost and involve having our Borough surveyed for proper placement of these signs.  Discussion ensued.


A discussion ensued about the burning ban.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Favire, 2nd by 

Ciulla, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

